# WEATHERFIELD ACADEMY

Interim Head of School: Mr L Meenan

Tel/Fax: 01582 605632

E-mail: school@weatherfield.beds.sch.uk

Brewers Hill Road Dunstable Bedfordshire LU6 1AF

15th February 2024

#### Dear Parents and Carers

It has been a difficult half term, with sad news in the last few weeks, which has affected our school community. However, the Weatherfield family have come together to offer support as professionals and support each other. I would like to take this opportunity to thank the entire Weatherfield staff team for their continued hard work, care and dedication in putting our Weatherfield learners at the centre of everything we strive for. I feel proud to lead and represent such a strong and committed team of staff.

## Spring Term 2

As I mentioned in my last newsletter, although the next term is a short one of only 5 weeks, we have a number of exciting experiences and opportunities for learners coming up. These include some residential visits, World Book Day and Comic Relief Day, to name a few. More details will follow on these activities.

## Senior Leader Focus – Spring Term 2

The Senior Leadership Team focus for next half term will continue to be on the monitoring of subjects across the curriculum, which will feed into our upcoming Governors' meetings. We will discuss curriculum developments, Health & Safety matters and a review the finances and staffing across the Academy.

#### <u>Finally</u>

As we break up for half term tomorrow, we will end the week with our usual celebration Assembly and will finish the day at the usual time of 3.10pm, with usual end of day arrangements.

I would like to wish you all a restful week and we look forward to welcoming all of our learners back into the Academy on Monday 26<sup>th</sup> February.

Yours sincerely

Mr L Meenan

Interim Head of School















